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Foreword by James Williamson, 

Chair of the Shropshire Hills 

AONB Partnership 

In my foreword last year I mentioned we were 

working on creating an independent 

organisation called a Conservation Board. Well, 

we have submitted an application to Defra and 

we are now waiting to hear whether we have 

been successful. Brexit is increasing the 

workload of Defra and so things are happening 

more slowly than we and indeed, Defra, would 

like. Hopefully in my foreword next year I will 

be able to say we were successful! We still 

believe it will be the best governance structure 

going forward under which we can carry out 

the statutory obligations that all AONBs are 

required to perform. 

Brexit will affect the Shropshire Hills in another 

way. It could have a potentially huge and 

detrimental impact on the farming industry, 

and it is the farmers who have made the 

landscape in the Shropshire Hills what they are 

today and what residents and visitors alike 

enjoy so much. 

Upland farmers, like so many in the Shropshire 

Hills, are very reliant on the CAP subsidies and 

export of livestock to Europe to make a 

respectable living for themselves and their 

families and both could be in jeopardy if the 

negotiations with the EU go badly and/or if the 

current Government fails to recognise the 

importance of a viable farming industry to the 

quality of the landscape, to say nothing about 

the need for food security in these troubled 

times. 

As you will see elsewhere in this report in the 

winter we held a forum inviting interested 

individuals and organisations to help us 

formulate ideas on what is needed going 

forward and how it should be achieved and we 

have shared the results with national 

organisations in the hope that the voice of 

upland farmers will be heard and recognised. 

Enough about Brexit! As you will read the teams 

in Craven Arms and Chirbury have had another 

busy and successful year. It always amazes me 

how relatively small teams of people can have 

such a large impact on so many projects and 

activities, involve so many people in the process 

and bring substantial amounts of money into 

the economy of the Shropshire Hills ð everyone 

involved deserves a big thank you. 
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